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Dear Ms Rumble 

Delivering Better Financial Outcomes – reducing red tape and other measures 

COBA appreciates the opportunity to comment on the exposure draft Treasury Laws Amendment 
(2024 Measures No. 1) Bill 2024 that implements the first tranche of measures from the Quality of 
Advice Review. 

COBA is the industry association for Australia’s customer owned banks (mutual banks, credit unions 
and building societies). Collectively, our sector has over $160 billion in assets and is the fifth largest 
holder of household deposits. Customer owned banks account for around two thirds of the total 
number of domestic Authorised Deposit-taking Institutions (ADIs) and deliver competition and market 
leading levels of customer satisfaction in the retail banking market.  

Key points 

COBA is generally supportive of the Recommendations made in the Quality of Advice Review: 

Final Report (December 2022). 

We are concerned about the piecemeal acceptance by the Government of certain 
Recommendations rather than embracing the package in full. 

We are concerned that this piecemeal approach to implementation means some measures, 
such as the changes to Financial Services Guides, in the Bill do not necessarily capture the full 
intent of what was intended to be achieved in the Report. 

COBA is generally supportive of the Recommendations and approach recommended in the Quality of 

Advice Review: Final Report (December 2022). We are concerned by the Government’s piecemeal 
approach in picking and choosing Recommendations rather than embracing the package in full. 
While we note the Government’s intention to make a final decision on the outstanding measures by 
the end of 2023, we believe this approach creates uncertainty.  

We are concerned that the piecemeal implementation of the Review’s Recommendations may mean 
that the full intended effect of the Recommendations may not be achieved. This is because later 
Recommendations rely on earlier Recommendations and as such this Bill is only implementing the 
proposals in part. This we believe could lead to anomalous situations that were not intended by the 






